
HILLSBOROUGH CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
April 16, 2015

Hillsborough Town Office
Approved Minutes

Present:  Commissioners: Brett Cherrington, Chair; Terry Yeaton, Vice-Chair; Jim Young; Richard 
Head; Linda White; Ann Ford, Alternate.

John P. Segedy, Recording Secretary & Alternate. 

Chair Cherrington called the Hillsborough Conservation Commission (HCC) meeting to order at 7:07 
pm. 
Ann Ford was appointed to vote in place of the vacancy.

MINUTES
1. April 2, 2015  

Linda White suggested rewording a sentence at the bottom of page one.
Richard Head moved: To approve the minutes of April 2, 2015  as amended.
Terry Yeaton seconded.  Motion passed 4-0-2 (Jim Young and Ann Ford abstained).

     
CORRESPONDENCE

1. Town of Hillsborough – Drinking Water Protection Committee & Granite State 
Rural Water Association – Loon Pond, Hillsborough, New Hampshire Source Water 
Protection Plan   The Commission briefly reviewed the report.

2. Intent to Cut – East Washington Road (M 5, L 78).
3. Intent to Cut – Poverty Plains Road (M 7, L 47).
4. Five Rivers Conservation Trust – Thank You letter for monitoring report.
5. Moosewood Ecological LLC – E-mail thread with Linda White.  Jeffry Littleton has 

provided a price of $300 for the additional map work inquired about.  The Commission 
discussed  it briefly.  The Commission will have them laminated as the previous ones 
were in Concord.

Richard Head moved:  To authorize the additional work as detailed.
Terry Yeaton seconded.  Motion passed 6-0.
Linda White will communicate decision to Jeffry Littleton.

OLD BUSINESS
1. Natural Resources Inventory (NRI) – The Commission already dealt with this item.
2. Easement monitoring – Tabled
3. Weatherstone Crossing Easement – Brett Cherrington reviewed his e-mail 

correspondence with the Selectboard.  Wendy Brien-Baker (Selectboard Chair) is 
attempting to arrange a meeting with herself, Brett, Robyn Payson & Laura Buono. Brett
Cherrington asked if they would attend a Conservation Commission meeting, but 
apparently the time didn't work.  
They will continue attempting to schedule the meeting.
Brett Cherrington asked Linda White if she would attend as she has handled much of the
easements for the Commission.  
Linda White said she would try to depending on when it is.



HILLSBOROUGH CONSERVATION COMMISSION              Approved Minutes – April 16, 2015 

Brett Cherrington shared a copy of the PSNH easement.  He said that was a good 
example of what could be worked out between the town and a commercial property 
owner.

The Commission had a discussion of hiking trails and noted the discussion last fall about establishing 
one on the Patenaude Marsh property.

A  DJOURNMENT
Richard Head moved: To adjourn.  
Linda White seconded.  Motion passed 6-0 at 8:12 pm.

Respectfully Submitted:

John P. Segedy
Recording Secretary
Approved May 7, 2015
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